
Friends of God + Friends in Faith
A  G U I D E  T O  W O R S H I P  A N D  L E A R N I N G  2 0 2 1  F A L L  M I N I S T R Y 

S h e p h e r d  o f  t h e  H i l l s  L u t h e r a n  C h u r c h

Faith and Friendship
W E L C O M E  T O  F A L L  M I N I S T R Y

Dear Friends in Christ,

We call one another friends because we share an identity as God’s children.  We call 

one another friends because we share a bond as those who have been saved by grace 

through faith in our Lord Jesus Christ.  We call one another friends because it reminds 

us that we are never alone--we have each other.

Join us this fall as we explore the meaning of friendship with one another, as well as 

friendship with God.  What does friendship truly mean?  How does being friends with 

God impact every moment of our lives?  Whom might God be calling us to befriend?

Through many and varied opportunities this fall, we will gather in community--both 

online and in-person--to grow in faith and in friendship.  We hope you’ll maybe try 

one new thing at church this year:  join an Ignite! small group, come to Wednesday 

morning Bible study, or hop online to be refreshed by our Good News Wednesdays!  

You’ll likely make a new friend, and you’ll most certainly find a deeper connection with 

God, our greatest Friend.

This fall is also the perfect time to invite a friend to worship or to Bible study. . .or pass 

along a link to our live stream or online offerings!   

We’re excited to see you this fall!

In Christ +

Pastor Lauren

Kicking Off Fall!
A  C O M M U N I T Y  C E N T E R E D  I N  C H R I S T

For just as the body is one and has many members, and all the members of the body, though many, 
are one body, so it is with Christ. For in the one Spirit we were all baptized into one body—Jews or 
Greeks, slaves or free—and we were all made to drink of one Spirit.

I CORINTHIANS 12:12-13 NRSV

The kids have started school, and Labor Day has come and gone. Summer is over, 

but Fall Ministry at ShepHills is just beginning! So come, enter into the large and 

integrated life of our growing community of faith and friends. 

Fall Worship invites us to be “Friends of God + Friends in Faith.” Now more than ever 

is the time to nourish the body of Christ through a focus on relationships and not just 

rituals, to build on all that is good. So don’t be a stranger, join us and invite a friend, be 

a friend, and make a friend!

F R I E N D S H I P  S U N D AY  R A L L Y  D AY
9 : 3 0  A . M .   |   I N  T H E  C O U R T Y A R D 
Sunday, September 19

Friendship Sunday is our Rally Day kick-off and the Courtyard will be humming with 

activity. Cuddle animals at the petting zoo, tap your feet to the music and fill your 

bellies with breakfast. All are welcome, including your friends!

C O U R T YA R D  W O R S H I P  R E T U R N S !
5 : 3 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D  W O R S H I P 
Saturdays, beginning September 18 

Courtyard Worship returns! Bring a chair for this informal outdoor worship that is 

intimate, filled with music, prayer, and a message that’s relevant to our time.

S A N C T U A R Y  W O R S H I P  +  L I V E S T R E A M
8 : 1 5  A . M .   |   S A N C T U A R Y
1 0 : 4 5  A . M .   |   S A N C T U A R Y  +  L I V E S T R E A M
Sundays

Sanctuary and Livestream Worship Our Sunday services are more traditional in 

nature than Courtyard Worship. The liturgy (i.e., how worship flows) is exactly the same 

between the two; the main difference is the music. We hope you’ll check out both of 

them to see which one fits you best, and wherever you are, our Livestream worship 

continues to be a terrific option and a meaningful worship experience.

H I G H  F I V E  F O R  C H I L D R E N  &  F A M I L Y
9 : 4 5  A . M .   |   I N  T H E  C O U R T YA R D
Sundays, beginning September 26

High Five is a fusion of worship and learning where young families can wonder, sing, 

and grow together in a safe, outdoor style of worship. Bring your giggles and your 

wiggles, it’s time to have fun with Jesus! Contact Pr. Lauren (lauren@shephills.org).

M O N T H L Y  M I L E S T O N E  S U N D AY S
1 0 : 4 5  A . M .   |   S A N C T U A R Y  +  L I V E S T R E A M
Blessing of the Keys + Gifting of the Bibles

Sunday, September 26

Confirmation

Sunday, October 24

Youth Sunday

Sunday, November 14

Recognition of Service in Mission

Sunday, November 21

Monthly Milestone Sundays recognize special moments along our children’s journey 

of faith that reflect their growth in Christ’s community. Contact Pr. Lauren (lauren@

shephills.org).

New This Fall!
B R I N G  A  F R I E N D ,  M A K E  A  F R I E N D

I’ve told you these things for a purpose: that my joy might be your joy, and your joy wholly mature. This 
is my command: Love one another the way I loved you. This is the very best way to love. 

JOHN 15:11 The Message

New seeds have been planted! This is your chance to water the garden and start 

growing a deeper friendship with God and your neighbors. We have some great new 

things planned, and by all means, bring an old friend to be part of a new life in Christ! 

I N V I T E  A  F R I E N D  S A T U R D AY S
5 : 3 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D  W O R S H I P 
Saturday, September 18

Saturday, October 30

Saturday, November 20 

“Invite a Friend” Do you have friends who are curious about what church is like? 

Saturday Courtyard Worship is the perfect opportunity to bring them-this worship is 

casual and welcoming and never intimidating-you don’t even have to walk through 

the doors! You can even make it the perfect start to an evening out on the town with 

friends by stepping over to Sway after the service for cocktails and dinner on the 

rooftop terrace.

T A I Z E  S A T U R D AY S
5 : 3 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D  W O R S H I P
Saturday, October 16

Saturday, November 27 

Taize Worship will be held once a month in the Courtyard during the Saturday 

worship hour. This meditative worship, including elements of silence, repetition, and 

sung prayer, derives from a monastic community (c.1940) that “searches for a life of 

reconciliation between divided Christians and between separated peoples,” making it 

particularly appropriate in these times.

 

9 / 1 1  S E R V I C E  O F  R E M E M B R A N C E
5 : 3 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D  W O R S H I P 
Saturday, September 11 

9/11 Service of Remembrance will be a contemplative worship in the Courtyard in 

recognition of the 20th anniversary of September 11. Please bring a chair.

C O M M U N I - T E A  +  S P I R I T U A L I - T E A
Tuesday and Wednesday mornings in the near future! 

Communi-TEA + Spirituali-TEA will be a time to step away from the unrelenting 

requirements of our on-demand life and PAUSE for tea and conversation. Rebecca 

Guengerich (rguengerich@gmail.com) is coordinating. More to come!

Tried and True
G O D ’ S  F R I E N D S H I P  A L L  W E E K  L O N G

The Rock: His works are perfect, and the way he works is fair and just; A God you can depend upon, 
no exceptions, a straight-arrow God.        

Deuteronomy 32:4 The Message

Dependability is a quality we look for in our friends. Sure, we also want our friends to 

be fun and laugh at our jokes. But during good times and bad, it is comforting to know 

that our friends will always be there when they say they will, and do what they say 

they will do. So if you’ve never thought of God as your friend before, take a moment to 

reconsider and spend some time each week enriching your special friendship with God.

M E N ’ S  B I B L E  S T U D Y
7 : 2 7  A . M .   |   Z O O M 
Wednesdays, beginning Sept. 22

Men’s Bible Study will take a “Walk on the Wild Side” with a study of Paul’s letters 

to his friends in Corinth. If you like history, there’s a good bit of backstory to dissect 

in understanding Paul’s letters. We’ll be zooming, so invite a friend to walk with you!. 

Contact Pr. Tom (tom@shephills.org).

G O O D  N E W S !  B I B L E  S T U D Y
1 0 : 1 0  A . M .   |   L I B R A R Y  +  Z O O M 
Wednesdays, beginning Sept. 22

Good News! Bible Study gears back up with a pastor-led study of the friends of God 

and friends of faith found in Scripture. Share the link with your friends on Facebook, or 

better yet, bring them with you! Contact Pr. Lauren (lauren@shephills.org) or Pr. Tom 

(tom@shephills.org)

G O O D  N E W S !  W E D N E S D AY S
7 : 0 0  P . M .   |   S H E P H I L L S . O R G / W A T C H 
Wednesdays, beginning Sept. 29

Good News! Wednesdays return with a mix of guests and topics to keep this friendship 

fresh. PT and PL will engage in “Faith Conversations,” Steve Larson appears for 

“Amazing Stories for the Sharing,”  “Faith at Work” returns with new faces, and a special 

interview with a surprise guest rounds out the menu. 

H . S .  Y O U T H  G R O U P
7 : 0 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D 
Wednesdays 

H.S. Youth Group is all about games, Bible Study, and walking through real-life with 

true friends. Contact Joel Timmons (joel@shephills.org). He’s cool, and he’s the Youth 

Director.

H . S .  C O F F E E  M O R N I N G S
B O W I E  H . S .
7 : 4 5  A . M .   |   S T A R B U C K S ,  W .  S L A U G H T E R
Thursdays 9/16, 10/14, 11/11, 12/9

W E S T L A K E  H . S .
7 : 4 5  A . M .   |   T R I A N O N ,  B E E  C A V E  R D .
Thursdays 9/23, 10/28, 11/18, 12/16

D I F F E R E N T  H . S . ?
1 0 : 0 0  A . M .   |   T R I A N O N ,  B E E  C A V E  R D . 
Saturdays 9/25, 10/30, 11/13, 12/11

H.S. Coffee Mornings are back! Meet up once a month for morning Bible Study and 

prayer before school. Contact Joel Timmons (joel@shephills.org).

A D U L T  B I B L E  S T U D Y
9 : 3 0  A . M .   |   R O O M  2 0 3  +  Z O O M
Sundays 

Adult Bible Study is centered on Biblical texts and is a perfect way to grow faith and 

friendships on Sunday morning. Contact Ruby Cadenhead (rubies61@gmail.com).

N E X T G E N  G R A D E S  5 - 8
7 : 0 0  P . M .   |   C O U R T YA R D 
Sundays, beginning Sept. 19 

NextGen has moved to Sunday nights! Want to play life-sized Mario Kart, or our 

crowd favorite, Ultimate Hide and Seek? This is the place for you! After games, we’ll 

cool down with a deep dive into Bible stories to see what God has to say about the 

importance of kind friends who keep promises, tell the truth, and respect each other’s 

differences.

I G N I T E !  S M A L L  G R O U P  M I N I S T R Y
Y O U  C H O O S E  T H E  T I M E  A N D  P L A C E 
Sign-ups beginning Sept. 19

Groups begin meeting Sept. 26

Ignite! Small Groups are small communities of friends brought together by God’s great 

love for each of us. Join one and begin a six-week journey focusing on identity, God, 

suffering, freedom, and love with discussion centered around the series “The Art of 

Living” by Henri Nouwen (google it!). Contact Pr. Tom (tom@shephills.org).

More to Come!
R E T R E A T S  A N D  S P E C I A L  E V E N T S

God spoke: “Let us make human beings in our image, make them reflecting our nature so they can be 
responsible for the fish in the sea,the birds in the air, the cattle,and, yes, Earth itself, and every animal 
that moves on the face of Earth. God created human beings; he created them godlike, reflecting God’s 
nature.” 

GENESIS 1:26-27 The Message

Retreats and gatherings give us space and time to stretch and renew ourselves and 

our relationships with God and each other. Come experience the love of God through 

friendship with Jesus, each other, and the community outside our walls!

S U N D AY  N I G H T  A T  T H E  M O V I E S
6 : 3 0  P . M .   |   R O O M  2 0 5 
Sunday, September 19

Sunday Night at the Movies features giants of faith and life. This time we’ll screen 

in “America Revolution of the Heart: The Dorothy Day Story.” Contact Pr Tom (tom@

shephills.org)

C O U R T YA R D  Y O G A  F O R  B A B Y  C A R E  K I T S
1 0 : 0 0  A . M .  |   C O U R T YA R D 

Saturday, September 25

Courtyard Yoga for Baby Care Kits starts your day off on the right foot with yoga! This 

benefits Baby Care Kits for Lutheran World Relief (LWR), so please bring hand towels or 

baby blankets to donate, or contribute to “Baby Care Kits” online.

Contact Kathy Gerhardt (kathnmark@gmail.com) 

V I N T A G E  F R I E N D S ’  I C E  C R E A M  S O C I A L
3 : 0 0  P . M .   |   B A R B  H A M P T O N ’ S 
Thursday, September 30

Vintage Friends’ Ice Cream Social is a time to enjoy sweet treats and even sweeter 

friends! Please RSVP on Realm. Contact Rebecca Guengerich (rguengerich@gmail.

com) for all the tasty details.

L W R  B A B Y  C A R E  K I T  A S S E M B L Y
9 : 3 0  A . M .  |   A C T I V I T Y  C E N T E R 
Sunday, October 3

LWR Baby Care Kit Assembly Hour arrives after a year of generous donations from all 

of you! Come help assemble these kits sent worldwide to young mothers in need.

Contact Kathy Gerhardt (kathnmark@gmail.com)

O N S I T E  F L U  V A C C I N E  C L I N I C
1 : 0 0  A . M .  |   A C T I V I T Y  C E N T E R 
Tuesday, October 5

Onsite Flu Vaccine Clinic is open to you and your friends. Please register on Realm or 

contact Sandy Gaskin (sandy@shephills.org).

N E X T G E N  C O N V E R G E  R E T R E A T
G R A D E S  5 - 8   |   C A M P  L U T H E R H I L L
Friday, Nov. 5 - Sunday, Nov. 7, 

NextGen Converge Retreat, held at Camp LutherHill, is for 5th-8th graders. Be ready 

for an action-packed weekend of high ropes, crazy games, meaningful conversations, 

new friends, and faith formation. Register at lutherhill.org/retreats/converge/ and 

make sure to let Joel (joel@shephills.org) know you are coming! 

W O M E N ’ S  D AY  R E T R E A T
9 : 0 0  A . M .  |   J O H N  K N O X  R E T R E A T  C E N T E R 
Saturday, November 6 

Women’s Day Retreat is a time to reconnect,  play, rest, create, learn from women 

of all ages and dare to dream new dreams. Register on Realm, or contact Rebecca 

Guengerich (rguengerich@gmail.com)

B R E A K A W AY  F A L L  R E T R E A T
H . S .  Y O U T H 
Z I O N  R E T R E A T  C E N T E R ,  G A L V E S T O N
Friday, Oct. 8 - Sunday Oct. 10 

Breakaway Fall Retreat for H.S. youth is back by popular demand! Registration 

information coming soon. Contact Joel Timmons for information if you just can’t wait! 

(joel@shephills.org) 

Stop, Pause, Breathe
W I T H  A  S T E P H E N  M I N I S T E R

“We often mistakenly believe that people turn to God because we’re scared...
I think they turn to God because the noise of life has been turned off and suddenly they can hear.” 
Christian Winman, Poet

For many of us this past year, the noise of life has turned off. In the silence, we 

hear the cries and anxiety caused by illness and death, on-demand technology, a 

changing work environment, and the unrelenting requirement to do more with less or 

complicated and unfulfilling human connections.  

If you are at that point, I invite you to STOP! PAUSE! BREATHE! with a Stephen Minister. 

The lay-trained individuals in our church will give you the space to interrupt what is, 

long enough to reflect on the conversations of your life and the daily intersecting 

moments of God.

The reasons to pause are numerous.  You may need a break to explore an alternative 

perspective. You may need space to hear your voice or the unheard voice of others. 

You may need to recognize the pieces of your life that need removing to make room for 

God’s healing.  

The value of pausing is difficult to measure, but it is essential for your life. Without 

these reflective conversations, we are blinded to the harm we cause ourselves, others, 

and the world.

How about you? What do you seek? If a reflective PAUSE with a Stephen Minister 

appeals to you, contact Rebecca Guengerich (rguengerich@gmail.com) or Tamara Allen 

(tamara.allend@me.com). They will pair you with a Stephen Minister who will give you a 

hospitable space, for as long as you need to rebalance as you unite with God.

Step away with a Stephen Minister. In the pause space, you will hear no sound, other 

than your voice being heard. It is in that moment that you will hear God speak words of 

healing, hope, love, and peace.

Imagine
F R E I N D S  O F  G O D  +  F R I E N D S  I N  F A I T H

In John 15:15 Jesus says these remarkable words, “I have called you friends”. When 

we reflect on this story how can we not be humbled by Jesus’ heartfelt gesture to his 

disciples, to us? How can we not feel warmed by the Spirit when we think about the 

God of the cosmos coming to us in such a personal, relational way!

Imagine if we imaged God through the words of Jesus calling us friends? Imagine if 

the Church, with all of its baggage, focused on simply embracing the friendship of God 

and extending the hand of friendship to others? Imagine you invite a friend to a worship 

service or church event or a learning opportunity, not to proselytize or “give them 

religion,” but as an act of grace and genuine welcome? Just imagine how this would 

warm the heart of God!

The world can feel like a lonely place. The pandemic has only multiplied the isolation 

and disconnection people can feel. Our “Friends of God + Friends in Faith” fall Church 

theme is an intentional way for us to 

re-connect, build new friendships and deepen existing friendships. In so doing, we 

are responding to the Lord Jesus Christ who says to each and every one of us, “I have 

called you friends.” Wow!

Your Friend in Christ,

Pr. Tom


